NLSC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 28, 2022

THE AMERICAN LEGION, 6:30 PM

The meeting was called to order by President Reg Videgar at 6:40 PM.

Secretary report: John and Nancy Zabel

No report.

Treasure's report: Dave Wheeler

Finance report was discussed and approved. Club has approximately \$32,502.70 in Savings Account. Scott S suggested the financial report not be included in the secretary port or published

Membership report: Karen Videgar

Reported that the season ended with 64 new members, 414 renewed, 16 commercial, total 494 members. Twenty-one more than last year. June 30, 2022, is the official end of the season per AWSC. There will be a notice in the June newsletter for signing up for the 2022-2023 season which official begins July 1, 2022. The \$35 fee for membership will remain the same.

Committee reports:

3lakes Brule River trails news, Scott Swendson

Scott reported that the sheriff's department had put in 226 hours this season. 28 citations. 12 warnings. 20 accidents. One fatal. 6 OWI

AWSC News: Scott Swendson

586 people attended the AWSC youth auction in Green Bay. 32 youth. Raised greater than \$9,000. NLSC was recognized for the most increase in commercial members. We are the fifth largest snowmobile membership group.

486 new trails due to trail pass monies. Land use agreements being worked on. All citations must be approved by the landowner. AWSC has increased the money for law enforcement and are constantly working on this.

Events and fundraisers:

Groom to ride fundraiser wrap up: Reg Videgar

Reg announced the winners of the groom to ride. NLSC made \$15,550

Basket raffle fundraiser: Sue Frank

Sue announced that all baskets are finished and last one to be drawn later this evening. She has volunteered to do again next year.

Clothing fundraiser report: Jim Nykolayko

Displayed some of the clothing and mentioned only a few items are left to sell

Season recap: Reg Videgar

Reg reviewed the functions and achievements the club has completed in the 2021–2022 season.

New business and announcements

Election of officers: Reg

Sue Frank was nominated by Jill Pike as VP to replace Eric Wick for 2022–2023 year. Second by Jim Nykolayko, and approved with show of hands. No nominations for treasurer to replace Dave and Pat Wheeler. Will continue to look into this during the off-season.

Committee searches:

Still looking for committee and chair for Fourth of July float entry. Groom to ride starts in May for the raffle. Looking for leader for overnight rides in February. Kylee Swendson, KAOS Secretary and member of our club, will be attending the June 8-

11 ISA in Dubuque Iowa. Scott Swendson made a motion to help support her trip if needed, and seconded by Sue Frank, to make to cap up to \$500 if she truly needs it.

Joyce Nykolayko asked about a donation to Three Lakes – Brule River Trails. A donation will be made, however, a final amount for a donation has not been determined to date. It was approved by the membership that once Dave is comfortable that all the seasons' financials have been accounted for, a donation amount that leaves a minimum of \$4,000 in our account will be given to the Trails org.

Reg announce that NLSC is co-sponsoring live music that will follow the TL- BRT golf event on May 21 at the Big Stone golf course. This will be half of the cost of the music.

Reg announced that NLSC will host the Rome Sno-Bandits from Adams County in late January as part of their overnight ride event. They will look for us to lead them to some of our favorite ride destinations. Other plans for NLSC hospitality will be planned.

Reg made a very special attempt to personally thank every board member/committee chair/volunteers/And several individual people for the outstanding jobs they have done for the NLSC club. Reg was also recognized for his and Karen's dedication/hard work /commitment/leadership and personal support and time as the president of our club.

Other Business

Joyce Nykolayko gave an update on Jim Obukowicz's condition, our prayers and thoughts go to him and Rosie.

Dennis Meadows, Executive Director of the Chamber of Commerce was confirmed to be a guest speaker following our meeting but was a "no show".

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM

50-50 drawing was won by Mike G which he in-kind returned to the club. \$95

Sue Frank provided the dinner of chicken and broccoli casserole along with salad and rolls for the club. Thanks were given to Sue.

Respectfully submitted by:

John/Nancy Zabel

Co-Secretary